Approval Date:
July 23, 2018

MINUTES OF

THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE
CITRUS COUNTY HOSPITAL BOARD

JUNE 25, 2018 6:00 P.M.

(1) CALL TO ORDER

A regular meeting of the Citrus County Hospital Board of Trustees was held Monday, June 25, 2018, in the
Conference Room of the Annex Building located at 123 S. Pine Ave., Inverness, Florida. Vice Chairman
Fallows called the meeting to order at 6:02P.M.

(2) PUBLISHED MEETING LEGAL NOTICE

(Agenda & Published Legal notice Copies On File)

(3) QUORUM PRESENT

(4) ATTENDANCE

Board Members: Dr. Mark Fallows (Vice-Chairperson), Allan Bartell (Trustee), and Dr. Jeff Wallis
(Secretary/Treasurer).

Absent Board Members: Debbie Ressler (Chairwoman) and Rick Harper (Trustee)

Also in attendance:
William Grant, Esqg. (General Counsel)
Karla Dozier (Chief Administrative Officer)

Members of the Public: Scott Adams and Josh Wooten.

[(5) PUBLIC COMMENT]

> Scott Adams: Mr. Adams thanked the Citrus County Hospital Board for leasing the Hospital to HCA and
keeping the burden from the Citrus County Taxpayers and encouraged the Board to stay together to enforce the
Lease on behalf of the citizens of Citrus County. Mr. Adams explained that he had a healthcare issue, he went
to the hospital and the healthcare that he received was fabulous, they saved his life and he praised the “high”
class Doctors, Nurses and technical staff.

Mr. Adams also commented that he and his family purchased land in Downtown Inverness and they are
evaluating the possibility of building a six (6) story commercial building (Attached copy) and they are willing to
work with the CCHB, HCA and City of Inverness for the benefit of the Community.

(6) APPROVAL OF THE CCHB AUDITED FINANANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR FISCAL YEAR ENDING
SEPTEMBER 2017

Dr. Fallows presented to the Board the Audited Financial Statements for Fiscal Year ending September 30,
2017. The audit doesn’t reflect the amounts reimbursed for legal fees (pension and indemnity). The
reimbursement was received after October 01, 2017 and will be reflected in next year's Audit.

MOTION by Dr. Wallis, second by Mr. Bartell to accept the Audited Financial Statements for Fiscal Year ending
September 30, 2017. After discussion the Motion passed unanimously, 3-0.
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